
 

 

April 24, 2018  

 

Honorable Mayor Howard Levine  

And Council Members  

City of Grass Valley  

125 East Main Street  

Grass Valley, CA 95945  

 

SUBJECT:  Fees for Solid Waste  

 

Dear Mayor and Council Members:  

 

In 2012, Nevada County, Grass Valley, and Nevada City approved a temporary reduction in 

solid waste parcel charges.  The reduction reflected decreases in our annual operating expenses 

and the ability of our current reserve fund to address potential post-closure liabilities.  On behalf 

of the Nevada County Board of Supervisors, I am requesting your concurrence again to the 

implementation of solid waste parcel charges within your jurisdiction.  This action is taken 

pursuant to State of California, Government Code Section 25830.   

 

In order to facilitate the County’s actions in levying and collecting parcel charges and to 

minimize the expenses involved in billing, the County would like to impose the existing fees 

under the authority contained in Government Code Section 25830.  Accordingly, on behalf of the 

Board of Supervisors, I hereby request that your Council concur with the imposition of parcel 

charges in the City for the 2018/19 and 2019/20 Fiscal Years as provided in Section 25830.  As 

noted above, these charges reflect the continuation of the temporary reduction in charges 

approved in 2012.    

 

The proposed parcel charges for Western Nevada County are as follows:   

 

Single Family Residence $29.70 per year 

Multi-Family Units $23.14 per year 

Mobile Home Park Units $20.72 per year 

Non-residential $27.19 per ton 

 

I appreciate your consideration in this matter and anticipate your Council’s acceptance of the 

current rates.  Please respond to our office by May 15, 2018.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the ordinances or budget in advance of your Council 

meeting, please contact the Public Works Department staff at (530) 265-7038.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Honorable Ed Scofield  

Chair, Board of Supervisors  



 

April 24, 2018  

 

Honorable Mayor Duane Strawser  

And Council Members  

City of Nevada City   

317 Broad Street  

Nevada City, CA 95959  

 

SUBJECT:  Fees for Solid Waste  

 

Dear Mayor and Council Members:  

 

In 2012, Nevada County, Grass Valley, and Nevada City approved a temporary reduction in 

solid waste parcel charges.  The reduction reflected decreases in our annual operating expenses 

and the ability of our current reserve fund to address potential post-closure liabilities.  On behalf 

of the Nevada County Board of Supervisors, I am requesting your concurrence again to the 

implementation of solid waste parcel charges within your jurisdiction.  This action is taken 

pursuant to State of California, Government Code Section 25830.   

 

In order to facilitate the County’s actions in levying and collecting parcel charges and to 

minimize the expenses involved in billing, the County would like to impose the existing fees 

under the authority contained in Government Code Section 25830.  Accordingly, on behalf of the 

Board of Supervisors, I hereby request that your Council concur with the imposition of parcel 

charges in the City for the 2018/19 and 2019/20 Fiscal Years as provided in Section 25830.  As 

noted above, these charges reflect the continuation of the temporary reduction in charges 

approved in 2012.    

 

The proposed parcel charges for Western Nevada County are as follows:   

 

Single Family Residence $29.70 per year 

Multi-Family Units $23.14 per year 

Mobile Home Park Units $20.72 per year 

Non-residential $27.19 per ton 

 

I appreciate your consideration in this matter and anticipate your Council’s acceptance of the 

current rates.  Please respond to our office by May 15, 2018.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the ordinances or budget in advance of your Council 

meeting, please contact the Public Works Department staff at (530) 265-7038.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Honorable Ed Scofield  

Chair, Board of Supervisors  


